MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE
June 9, 2015

Held at Quaker Hill

7:00 pm

Board: Emest Hendricks, Adolph Werner, Murlin Clark, Norma Wright and Donna Catron
Others: A.J. Sickmann, Joseph Kaiser, Carol Polver, Deanna Call, and Ben Lukacek

President Hendricks called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

The May minutes were read and reviewed. Murlin Clark made the motion to approve as written.
Adolph Werner seconded. Unanimous.

The Iron Man Contest went well. There were over 400 participants, representing 17 states and Canada.
President Hendricks and Murlin Clark went to First Merchants and acquired a safe deposit box for the
Town. CD, bonds and other items are being stored in there. They each have a key. The fee is $77/year
with the first year being free.

Rinehart's will begin repairing the potholes in the Heights. | They will contact President Hendricks or
Adolph Werner when they know what date they will start.

The Secret Garden Tour is June 27" and June 28%. Three or four area gardens will be featured. Parking
still needs to be figured out. President Hendricks is going to contact Friends Fellowship regarding

parking in their field.

President Hendricks spoke to A.J. Sickmann and Sheriff Jeff Cappa regarding the possibility of having
RPD help patrol Waterfall Road. The board approved to follow through with the city. Unanimous.

Donna Catron expressed concern about the speed in the Heights. President Hendricks suggested a
“Children At Play” sign to be posted. He will contact the county for help. Mrs. Catron also mentioned
that maybe a letter needs to be written to residents.

Construction of the new Reid building is underway.

Adolph Werner is worried about the deer population. He spoke to the game warden and discussed a
few options for controlling them.

Ben Lukacek has a speed limit sign that he recovered and needs to be put back up.

At 7:47 p.m. Donna Catron moved to adjourn, seconded by Mrs. Wright. Unanimous.




